
 

 

21 July 2023 

Dear Vaughan 

The Committee recently visited Ynys Môn. As part of this visit we heard about the impact the closure 

of the Road King HGV rest stop has had on Ynys Môn. Members heard about the impact that this 

closure has had on drivers, due to the substantial reduction of services for them on the island, and for 

the community as drivers were having to park up anywhere they could find space. 

As you know, the Committee has previously made recommendations about provision of facilities for 

HGV drivers in Wales. Please can you update Members on the Government’s progress with 

implementing the recommendations in the Committee’s report – A new direction for HGV 

Drivers. 

Kind regards, 

Paul Davies MS 

Chair: Economy, Trade and Rural Affairs Committee 
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